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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   

Chancellor Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C)  james.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org  

District Deputy Steve Bolton DD96 222-6880 

 Sbolton293@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending meeting 
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Please remember these brother Knights, their ladies, 

relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 

R.I.P. 

 

Connie King (cancer) – Kay Peterson’s Cousin 

Sir Knight Carl M. Cholewinski PGK - Cypress Council 

David Wood – Pray for his Family 

  

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

  

Fr. Moses      Paul Purtell (cancer)      Ken Peterson PGK (Surgery) 

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones,  Bruce Schmidt,  Sister Rita John Tomaka, Jeff Lee,  

Emily & Tony Kulassia, Irene Hoffenberg - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Charlotte (cancer surgey) – Robert L. Escobar’s Wife 

Joseph & Terri Perez – José Perez’s Son & Daughter 

Sally Gamble (cancer), Roberta Eitner – Henry Negrete’s Daughter’s 

     Maureen Lewis (terminal cancer) – Friend of Bill & Neomi Serb 

Phil Griego, Theresa Griego – Leo Griego’s Family 

Edie Dew – Ron Trembley’s Friend      Daniel Velasco 

Justin Dennis – Ton Nagle PGK’s Friend 

Rosemary Quintanal (get well) – Leo Griego’s Sister 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Aurelia Haines, Susan Chavez, Chuch Sharp, 

 Moonein Taylor, Millie Laurant – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Famil & Friends  

Eddie Bejarano (burn center Las Vegas) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Cousin 

Russel De Los Rayes & Ben Sanchez (safe travel) – Vocation Hike in Albuquerque NM 

W/Priest’s & Bishops’ 

 

 

Sick & Distressed 



                                                                                  

 

THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

Dear Brothers, 

 

I hope everyone had a safe and memorable 4

th

 of July with families and loved ones. 

 

We need to be constantly reminded of the wonderful individual and Religious freedoms we 

enjoy in our great Nation and our obligation to continue sharing these freedoms with all our brothers 

at all times. We also need to be constantly vigilant in our responsibilities to pass on to the next 

generations all the benefits we were given by our Lord and our American predecessors who fought 

so hard for these rights. Remember those who have served and especially honor those who paid the 

ultimate sacrifice. 

 

Our Columbian year started off with a very nice Installation of Officers on July 14

th

 and we 

appreciate those who were able to attend and make it go smoothly. It looks like an exciting year. 

 

For all those who are traveling this summer, and those who will have out-of-area visitors, we 

send our best wishes and prayers for safe travels to all. 

 

God Bless You All. 

KP                 
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Dear Brother Knights 

 As your Pro-Life Chairman I include articles for this publication pertaining to the issue of 

abortion. I would like you to know that it is not my only duty of this office. I also plan and head up 

trips to abortion site’s in Long Beach and Orange.  

 

Wednesday’s and Friday’s we meet in the St. Peter Chanel church parking lot to head out to 

the site. Those trips are organized by George Kubeck 714-952-8886. Other days trips during the 

week are organized by myself  714-827-2214 or Ray Richmond 714-827-4206.  

 

I would like to invite you to join us on some of our trips, we only spend about an hour at the 

site’s. Give us a call.                

           

Thomas Nagle PGK 

Pro Life Chairman 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

council Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

 

     

 

  “Behold I Make All Things New” 

 

 

We grow up being told things like “ Don’t worry it won’t hurt forever” or “you may feel bad 

now but you will get over it.” All  to make us feel better or get over a rough place in our life. If we 

can remember Gods words in Revelations 21:1-5 It will give us all the confidence we need to know, 

that what is happening now does not mean forever. This is only a  reminder of what happens in a 

world where God’s order has been broken. Suffering was not part of His original plan for us. In John 

16:33 Jesus tells us “These things I have spoken to you, that in Me you have peace. In the world you 

will have tribulation; but be of good cheer, I have overcome the world.” God’s plan is to redeem the 

world from suffering caused by sin. Revelation 21:1-3 1. Now I saw a new heaven and a new earth, 

for the first heaven and the first earth had passed away. Also there was no more sea. 

 

2: Then I, John saw the holy city. New Jerusalem, coming down out of heaven from God, prepared 

as a bride adorned for her husband. 

 

3: And I heard a loud voice from heaven saying, “Behold the tabernacle of God is with men, and He 

will dwell with them, and they shall be His people. God Himself will be with them and be their God. 

 

 Revelation 21: 4-5 these are the two verses you need to remember when life throws you a 

curve ball and you just don’t think you can survive. Revelation 21: 4 “And God will wipe away every 

tear from their eyes; there will be no more death, nor sorrow, nor crying. There shall be no more 

pain, for the former things have passed away.” 

 5: Then He who sat on the throne said, “Behold I make all things new.” 

  

 

You can still be right side up in an upside down world 

NSS 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight  

& program Director 

 

Hello Brother Knights, 

 

Hope your summer is going great despite the heat. I hope that your 4

th

 of July was safe and 

happy.  

 

We start this August with Adoration on the 13

th

, and the next day the 14

th

 we hold our 

Business Meeting on the 14

th 

at 7:30pm. Mark your calendars as we would like to see all of you 

there. 

 

Our new officers were installed last month, for you fellow Knights that attended we thank 

you and for the others you were missed.  

 

H.O.P.E. Food Bagging is still doing wonderful work and can always use the extra help in 

bagging the food for distribution. This month they will be bagging on the 16

th

 and 31

st 

 and will be 

starting at 8:30am at the garages.  

 

Don’t forget that on the 18

th

 and 25

th

 we have pancake breakfast going on. We will start an 

hour later than we have in the past, we will be starting at7:00 am, so the food is hot and ready after 

the 6:30 mass. Be sure to sign up at the business meeting, we need your help.  

 

Sincerely 

Virgil Smith 

Deputy Grand Knight 

& Program Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

july business meeting 

 

John Paul Velasco     Jim Bowler     Peter Morales GK     John Oliver     Virgil E. Smith     Inan Herrmann     

William Torrescano     George Limar     Michael Doss Insurance Agent     Robert Mosier     Henry Negrete 

Roselito Del Los Reyes     Frank Faecke     Chorm Thienngern     James King     George Kubeck 

Curt Briskorn     Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr.     Jose Perez     Robert Marsh     Paul Benson     Michael Mercer 

Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Cirilo Diaz     Gilbert Montoya     Leo Griego     George Del Hierro 

Thomas Nagle PGK     Louis Cianciosi     Rolando Arenz     Roland Trembley     Leo Gines     Richard Tkach 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc. ] 

To Your Council 

We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

    

 

There are still some of our members who have not paid their 2013 membership dues. A 

Knight Alert letter will be sent to those who have not paid. The Retention committee will be 

contacting you for status.  

 

I have ordered council badges for all of the new members that have joined our ranks in the 

past few months. Please see me at the August business meeting to obtain yours. 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

 

AUGUST  BIRTHDAYS 

 

Donald A. Durensky 8/2 Jesus Torres 8/2 Rolando D. Arenz 8/8 

Karl De Los Reyes 8/11 Inan Herrmann 8/13 Ronald J. Lona Jr. 8/14 

Kevin J. Kluver 8/15 George E. Evans 8/17 Ralph R. Liberto 8/17 

Israel Rivera 8/17 Cirilo Diaz Jr. 8/22 David L. Skorupinski 8/23 

Gregory J. Brown 8/25 Jerome P. Ortiz-Luis 8/25 George Mergl 8/26 

Jose E. Perez 8/26 Robert E. Anthony 8/28 Valentin C. Anselmo Jr. 8/29 

 Curt J. Briskorn 8/29 

   

 

Peace and all good 

 

 

Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

Mw_morris@verizon .net 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

  

 

 

7

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th

 4

th 

DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

14

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

16

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

18

th

 PANCAKE BREAKFAST 7:00am 

22

nd

 CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm 

25

th

 PANCAKE BREAKFAST 7:00am 

31

st 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING                                                                       8:30am  

   

coming in  september 

 

2

nd

 “LABOR DAY” 

4

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

7

th 

& 8

th

 BLOOD  DRIVE SIGN-UPS After Masses 

10

th

 4

th 

DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

11

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

14

th

 & 15

th

 BLOOD  DRIVE SIGN-UPS After Masses 

20

th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

21

st

 & 22

nd

 BLOOD  DRIVE SIGN-UPS After Masses 

22

nd

 CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm 

26

th

 BLOOD DRIVE (taking blood donations) 12 Noon-8:00pm 

28

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29

th

 CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am 

TBA COUNCIL PICNIC – Hall Patio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 

Council Bulletin On-Line 

 

These monthly bulletin’s are also available on-line and frequently it will have picture’s 

of our various activities included in those issue’s. To access go to: 

 kofc8599 

 Click on: Knights of Columbus Council 8599 

 Click on: Newsletter 



                                                                                  

 

A Message from your council 

………………recorder & 

                    justice & peace chairman 

 

Please look at what the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops say are 

Immigration on their website:  

MYTH: Immigrants increase the Crime Rate  

FACT: Recent research has shown that immigrant communities do not 

increase the crime rate and that newly arriving immigrants tend to commit 

fewer crimes than native born Americans. Ruben Rumbaut, a professor of sociology at Brandeis 

University, found that “even as the undocumented population has doubled to 12 million since 1994, 

the violent crime rate in the United States has declined 34.2 percent and the property crime rate has 

fallen 26.4 percent.” Cities where there are high levels of immigrants, such as New York, Chicago 

and Miami experienced de-clines in violent crime during this period. Other cities with numerous 

immigrants, such as El Paso …, are among the country’s safest cities to live in.  

(Source: Immigration Policy Center, “Immigrants and Crime: Are They Connected,” December, 

2007, http://www.ailf. org/ipc/factchecks/Crime-FactCheck10-16-07.pdf; Ruben Rumbaut and 

Walter Ewing, The Myth of Immigrant Criminality and the Paradox of Assimilation (Washington, 

DC: American Immigration Law Foundation, 2007); Radley Balko, “The El Paso Miracle,” 

ReasonOnline, July 6, 2009, http://www.reason.com/news/show/134579.html)  

MYTH: Immigrants Don’t Pay Taxes  

FACT: Undocumented immigrants pay taxes. Between 50-75% of undocumented immigrants pay 

federal, state and local taxes. They also contribute to Medicare and provide as much as 9 billion 

dollars a year to the Social Security Fund. Further still, undocumented workers pay sales taxes where 

applicable and property taxes—directly if they own and indirectly if they rent.(Source: “The Impact 

of Unauthorized Immigrants on the Budgets of State and Local Governments,” Congressional 

Budget Office, (Dec. 2007), p. 6; Immigration Policy Center, “Undocumented Immigrants as 

Taxpayers,” (November 2007), http:// www.ailf.org/ipc/factchecks/UndocumentedasTaxpayer.pdf; 

Travis Loller, “Many Illegal Immigrants Pay up at Tax Time,” USA Today (April 11, 2008),  

http://www.usatoday.com/money/perfi/taxes/2008-04-10-immigrantstaxes_N. htm?csp=34)  

MYTH: The Catholic Church Supports Illegal Immigration and ‘Open Borders.’  

FACT: The Catholic Church does not support law breaking or open borders. “The Bishops of the 

United States recognize the validity of and need for effective border enforcement that protects 

Americans from criminal and terrorist elements, allows for orderly and legal immigration, and 

respects the sovereign rule of law of the United States.”(Source: USCCB, 

http://www.usccb.org.mrs/borback.shtml)  

MYTH: Immigrants are a Drain on the United States Economy  

FACT: The immigrant community in the United States is, in fact, a net benefit to the economy. A 

recent Congressional Budget Office Report states that “over the past two decades, most efforts to 

estimate the fiscal impact of immigration in the United States have concluded that, in aggregate and  

 

 

http://www.ailf. org/ipc/factchecks/Crime-FactCheck10-16-07.pdf; Ruben Rumbaut and 
http://www.reason.com/news/show/134579.html)  
www.ailf.org/ipc/factchecks/UndocumentedasTaxpayer.pdf;
http://www.usatoday.com/money/perfi/taxes/2008-04-10-immigrantstaxes_N. htm?csp=34)  
http://www.usccb.org.mrs/borback.shtml)  


                                                                                  

 

 

over the long term, tax revenues of all types generated by immigrants—both legal and 

unauthorized—exceed the cost of the services they use.” Research reported by both the CATO 

Institute and the fiscal return is $198,000. (Source: CATO Institute, CATO Handbook for Congress: 

Policy Recommendations for the 108

th

Congress,http://www.cato.org/pubs/handbook/hb108/hb108-

63.pdf; Executive Office of the President: Council of Economic Advisors, “Immigration’s Economic 

Impact,” June 20, 2007, http://www.whitehouse.gov/cea/cea_immigration_062007.html; 

Congressional Budget Office, The Impact of Unauthorized Immigrants on the Budgets of State and 

Local Governments (December, 2007))  

MYTH: Undocumented Immigrants are a Burden on the Healthcare System  

FACT: The National Immigration Law Center reports that the typical immigrant spends less than 

half the dollar amount for medical services when compared with the typical U.S. citizen. For 

example, in Los Angeles County, “total medical spending on undocumented immigrants was $887 

million in 2000 – 6 percent of total costs, although undocumented immigrants comprise 12 percent 

of the region’s residents.” Further, federal law generally bars undocumented immigrants from using 

Medicaid benefits except in emergency situations. Even then, immigrants as a group are significantly 

less likely to use emergency room services than are American citizens. (Source: Center for American 

Progress, Immigrants in the U.S. Healthcare System (June 7, 2007); National Immigration Law 

Center, “Health Care Expenditures for Immigrants are Lower than for Citizens,” (May, 2009), 

www.nilc.org; Dana P. Goldman, James P. Smith and Neeraj Sood, “Immigrants and the Cost of 

Medical Care,” Health Affairs 25, no. 6 (2006): 1700-1711)”  

 

God Bless 

Frank Faecke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc. ] 

To Your Council 

We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 

http://www.cato.org/pubs/handbook/hb108/hb108-
http://www.whitehouse.gov/cea/cea_immigration_062007.html; 
www.nilc.org; Dana P. Goldman, James P. Smith and Neeraj Sood, �Immigrants and the Cost of 


                                                                                  

 

information on membership from your…………… 

 

       Membership Director 

 

 

  

Dear Brothers, 

 

            Now that are officers are installed, I hope that you will give them your support in this new 

Columbian year. Congratulations to the new officers and those that are continuing in office. 

 

Can you recruit one new member, well what about five? Your probably going to say, is he 

dreaming, well for the first quarter Supreme has a incentive program for recruiters. Recruit one 

member and receive a Knights of Columbus pen, recruit two members and receive a travel mug, 

recruit 3 members and receive a Knights of Columbus pad folio, recruit five members and receive all 

three plus you will receive 500 VIP points for each member recruited. Now this all has to be done in 

August and September. In June our council recruited nine members, but we can not wait till the last 

month to recruit. 

 

            I must give to others not only something that is my own, but my very self; I must be 

personally present in my gift." So wrote Pope Benedict XVI in his encyclical  on charity, Des Cartias 

Est. His statement reflects the core of the charitable work of the Knights of Columbus, the giving of 

ourselves through volunteer service. It does not matter if our council is holding a pancake breakfast, 

working with veterans or any other charitable activities, it takes you as a volunteer to make it a key 

success. Please help your council out in the activities, why, because the few that are doing the work 

would like to have the workload lightened and we as a council could do much more charitable work.  

 

            The next 1st Degree will be held Monday, August 19th at Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 Kass 

Dr., Buena Park, Ca. Candidates check-in at 7:00 PM. There is another 1st degree at Pope John Paul 

I Council 6020, St Bonaventure Catholic Church, 16400 Springdale, Huntington Beach, Ca, 

candidates check-in 7:00 PM. Thursday, August 22nd. Another 2nd Degree will be held on 

Wednesday, August 14th at St. Columbian Council Hall, 7836 Westminster, Ca, check-in time 7:00 

PM. There are no 3rd Degrees on the Chapter Ceremonial Calendar at this time. There are some 

Brothers who need to take their 2nd and 3rd Degree’s, if you are one of those who need to take your 

Degrees, please make time to do so and when you do let me know. If you plan on taking your 4th 

Degree, now is the time to start planning and I have the form 4 that you need, October will be here 

before you know it. 

 

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 

Council Membership Director and Council Advocate    

District Warden #96 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

The Added Value Of LTC Insurance 

 

 

As life expectancy increases, the number of people in need of long-term care, in their homes or 

outside facilities, has grown also. Since its addition to the Order’s product portfolio in 2000, long-

term care (LTC) insurance has provided the Order with an excellent opportunity to further serve 

Knights and their families. Since 2005, every Knights of Columbus long-term care policy comes 

with an added value. 

 

That added value is in the form of a service called “Provider Pathway,” a program offering 

access to a network of long-term care providers at discounted rates.  The network covers: home 

health care, personal emergency response systems, adult day care, assisted living, skilled nursing 

facilities and durable medical equipment. 

 

Eligibility for participation in this program is open to Knights of Columbus long-term care 

insurance policyholders, their spouses, dependent children, parents and parents-in-law.  All providers 

are fully credentialed and meet state licensing requirements. 

 

If you are not currently an LTC policyholder, I suggest that we schedule some time together so 

that I can provide additional information on how you can avail yourself of this significant, value-

added benefit. 

 

 

Michael D. Doss, FICF 

 

 

 

 

Insurance Field Agent, Lic. #0G09061 

Knights of Columbus 

Cell: 562.728.3601 

Fax: 562.693.7844 

Email: Michael.Doss@kofc.org 

Website: www.kofc-shieldforlife.org 

mailto:Michael.Doss@kofc.org
www.kofc-shieldforlife.org


                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Thomas F, Nagle PGK 827-2214  

 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

  Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Robert Marsh 995-6141 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor                 William J. Serb III                           826-6029 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

Month’s Attendance Drawing Winner 

 

July Meeting = $10.00 

 

Mark Mooney 

 

 

August Meeting = $20.00 


